
 

May 10, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro  

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Swift Green Line Extension Southern Terminal Facility in fiscal 

year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Snohomish County Public 

Transportation Benefit Area Corporation (Community Transit), located at 2312 W. Casino Road, 

Everett, WA, 98204. The funding would be used for Community Transit to complete 

environmental review and design for their terminal facilities capital project. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because a new terminus in Bothell will 

coordinate with the regional transit network to both serve UW Bothell and downtown Bothell 

and seamlessly connect riders to the region. Existing and future routes to this site support the 

restructuring of regional service as part of the Lynnwood Link Extension, the East Link 

Extension, and the Stride BRT system build out.  

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

chapter 53 of title 49 of the United States Code.  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.   

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

________________________________   

Suzan K. DelBene      

Member of Congress  


